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Causeway Coast & Glens  
Borough Council 
 
To: Environmental Services Committee 
 
IMPLEMENTATION OF BUS SHELTER GUIDELINES 4 AUGUST 2015 

For Decision  
 
Report to Committee 
 

Linkage to Corporate Plan 
Strategic Priority Harmonisation of Bus Shelter Provision 
Objective Consistency Across Borough 
Lead Officer Gareth Doyle 
Cost: (If applicable) Approximately £5,000 for each new bus shelter 

constructed 
Approximately £10,000/annum bus shelter 
maintenance costs 

 
 
1.1 Background  

Guidelines for the provision of bus shelters were presented to members in May and June 
2015. Members discussed whether or not Council should continue to provide bus 
shelters. A decision was deferred pending further information on usage of the existing 
stock of shelters. It was agreed that the 8 proposed shelters currently at the request 
stage are to be progressed pending the outcome of the process as stated in the 
proposed guidelines.  

 
1.2 Detail 

Figures have been provided by Translink for Ballymoney, Coleraine and Moyle areas 
(Appendix 1). It is hoped that figures will be available for Limavady in time for the 
committee meeting. 

 
1.3    Recommendation 

Two recommendations 
1) It is recommended that Council decide whether or not to provide further bus shelters.  
2) In the event that Council decide to continue to provide bus shelters then the attached 

guidance (Appendix 2) should be approved to ensure consistency and fairness in the 
decision making process.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




